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Important  Dates  

Teacher Development Day 

No School- November 6th  

 

Parent/Teacher Conferences 

November 15th 

 

Thanksgiving Break: No School 

November 21-23rd  

 

Bulldog Preview Night 

November 28th  

 

Winter Break: No School 

December 23- January  

 

MLK Holiday: No School 

January 21st  

 

Teacher Work Day: No School 

January 21 & 22nd  

 

In-service Day: No School 

February 18 & 19th  

 

Spring Break: No School 

April 1st - 5th  

 

Holiday Break: No School 

April 19 - 22nd   

 

Last Day of School 

June 7th 

8516 West Lincoln Avenue  

West Allis, WI 53227 

414 -604 -3100 Ț Fax: 414-546 -5536  
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Newsletter
 

Dear Students Parents/Guardians, and Friends of Central High School, 
 

Now that the school -year is off to a good start, itõs time to take a look at closer look at some of 

the wonderful things that are happening at WAC. First of all, we have a few new teachers that 

have joined the Bulldog family. I want to personally welcome to Central from the SPED Dept.: Mr. 

Bakka, Mr. MõBalia, Ms. Manske, Ms. Showgren, Ms. Boyd and Ms. McFadzen, Science Dept.: Ms. 

Makina, English Dept.: Ms. Larson and Ms. Stocks, FACS Dept.: Ms. Nicholds and Mr. Coleman, Math 

Dept.: Mr. Bianchi, Tech Dept.: Ms. Tang and Mr. Wirtz, World Language Dept.: Ms. Goebel, Mr. Valls 

and Ms. Price, Art Dept.: Ms. Rowley and Mr. Marien our new Athletic Director. 
 

I want to take this opportunity to mention the work that is being done to promote equity in our 

school. This past summer several staff members participated in the ICS Equity Conference held a 

Greendale High School in August. The WAC equity team has made a three year commitment to 

promote equity in our practice as educators and view diversity as strength in our school. October 

is both Breast Cancer and Hispanic Awareness Month. The WAC has a variety of events to celebrate 

both. Please visit the WAC website for further information regarding events. The WAC Young 

American for Freedom Club (YAF) Raised $400.00 to donate to the MACC Fund to fight childhood 

cancer. The groupõs leader is senior Alexia Rodriguez. Alexia is also sponsoring a community 

breakfast honoring homeless veterans.  
 

Central also recently hosted an AVID Elective Teacher training in which over 47 educators, 

administrators, and AVID directors came to Central for a day-long AVID Elective Teacher training. 

Throughout the day, the educators learned more about how to implement the five-step Focused 

Note Taking Process as well as problem solving around tutortorials, which occur every Tuesday 

and Thursday in the AVID elective classes. During the session there were numerous opportunities 

for the group to collaborate, share ideas, reflect on successes, and develop a personal action plan.  
 

With the holiday season upon us, it is once again time to remind ourselves of what it is to be truly 

thankful. As we take this time to be with family and friends, please take time to reflect on the 

reason why we do this work. I am truly thankful for all of the wonderful things that have taken 

place over the past weeks here at Central High School. 
 

For all of this I am truly thankful. 
 

Happy Thanksgiving 

 

Jeff Taylor 
 

Principal 
 

We are bulldogs!  
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ORGULLO LATINO & SOCIEDAD 

HONORARIA HISPANICA 

 

 
 

Ė  Ė  Ė  Ė  Ė  Ė  Ė                 

 
 

ñOLò and ñSHHò Members and their families are invited to West Allis Centralôs 
 

First Annual Orgullo Latino / Sociedad 
Honoraria Hispánica  

 
 
 

Pot Luck,  

Friday, November 2,  

6:30 to 8:30 p.m. 

 
 

Sign up at: 

 https://www.signupgenius.com/go/508054EA4A928A2FC1-potluck 

 

Also, feel free to contact Sra. Azevedo at:  azevn@wawmsd.org 
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Art Department News 

End of the Semester Art Show 

To celebrate the Art Departmentôs end of the 
semester we will be having our annual art show. 

Please mark your calendars.  On Wednesday, 
January 9, 2019 from 6-7:30 pm. in Centralôs IMC 

the art students will display their work.  Each art student is to create a written artist statement 
describing the influence that art has had on their life, display at least 3 pieces of their work that they 
have produced this past year, and show up with a guest during the opening.  So come and enjoy an 
evening of Fine Art. It is always difficult to predict the weather for this time of year, so if there is a 
weather issue a phone message will go out.  Hope to see you on January 9th. 
 

Art Class Requirements 

At this point we are more than ½ way through this first semester. If you have a 
student in an art class making sure they have all their supplies so they may be 
successful in the art department is helpful for everyone.  ALL ART STUDENTS 
should have a 9x12 spiral sketchbook and a drawing pencil.  Other items that are 
helpful are - an eraser, a palette, and a creative attitude. 

 

 
 

The Business Department Workshops  
 

To increase basic business and personal finance concept awareness 
to the West Allis Central families through curriculum, speakers and 

activities. 
 

Each event will start at 6:30 with snacks. The program will begin at 
6:45- 7:45pm. 

Place: Cafeteria 

  

October 18th @ 6:30 Introductions and EverFi Financial 

November 29th @ 6:30 Cashflow 101 Investing Game 

December 20th @  6:30 Spending for the Holidays 

January 31st @ 6:30 Budgeting for 2019 

February 21st @ 6:30 Entrepreneurship 101 

March 21st @ 6:30 Tax Tips 

April 25th @ 6:30 Savings, Budgeting, (and Investing) 

May 30th @ 6:30 Open to family and student need (and investing) 

 

 



 

 

 

              
 
 

Members of the Latin Pride and Spanish National Honor Society at  

West Allis Central High School  

invites XNT SN @SSDMCt 

 
                      

Celebrar la Herencia Hispánica 
 

Cena estilo ñPotluckò y 
Exposición Día de los Muertos 

 
viernes, 2 de noviembre de 2018 

 
desde las 6:00 p.m. hasta las 8:30 p.m. 

 
Auditorio Común 

 
Apuntarse: www.tinyurl.com/y8w858ka 

 
La puerta se abre a las 5:45 p.m. 

Música en vivo 6:00 p.m. - 7:00 pm. 

Celebrate Hispanic Heritage 
 

Potluck Dinner and 
Día de los Muertos Showcase 

 
Friday, November 2, 2018 

 
6:00 p.m. to 8:30 p.m. 

 
Auditorium Commons 

 
Sign up at:  

www.tinyurl.com/y8w858ka 
 

Door opens at 5:45 p.m. 
Live Music 6:00 p.m. ï 7:00 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.tinyurl.com/y8w858ka
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From the Math Department: 
 

This school year, the District has implemented the 

use of ALEKS, short for Assessment 

and Learning in Knowledge Spaces, as our main 
mathematics resource for student learning in 
Algebra 1, Geometry and Algebra 2 courses.  The 

use of ALEKS is transitioning us from courses taught with traditional notes and lecture into a 
digital learning space where students work independently, as well as in small groups with the 
teacher, to receive instruction in mathematics. 
 

ALEKS is an adaptive online mathematics platform that quickly and accurately determines what 

students already know and what they are ready to learn.  ALEKS then provides students with 
instruction and practice for problem-solving related to the specific skills they need.  It offers 
students the advantage of one-on-one instruction, 24 hours a day, 7 days a week, from any 
device with internet capabilities. 
 

Students will still complete lessons and assignments just as they always have completed them 
out of a textbook in the past.  By using the data ALEKS collects on the concepts students are 
ready to learn, teachers will be better prepared to provide instruction more specific to each 
student's individual needs, instead of moving an entire classroom through a traditional program 
at a traditional pace. 
 

Teachers will still use whole group instruction strategies in addition to small group work with 
groups depending on the targeted skill.  As we implement this program, it is important for you to 
know that your student is still doing and learning the topics each course requires, just as they 
always have, but in a new classroom environment that can take time for some students to adapt 
to and thrive in because it is new to them.  As always, if you have concerns about your student's 
performance in their mathematics class, please reach out to their teacher by phone or email. 

 

 

EARLY DISMISSALS 

 

Students who must leave during the school day for a pre-approved reason must have a 

parent/guardian call the attendance office at 414-604-3101 or bring a parent note to attendance 

office in order to be issued an early dismissal slip.  Upon return to the school, the student must 

sign in at the attendance office to be issued a pass back to class.  Students are not allowed to 

leave the building for any reason during the school day without parent/guardian consent.  

Students who leave the school building without proper permission may be considered truant. 

Last minute calls for an early dismissal can be difficult.   

 

 



 

 

SKYWARD Family Access is available to parents with 

students in the West Allis-West Milwaukee School.  Once you 

activate your account and establish your username and password 

it enables parents to make payments, update telephone numbers 

and email addresses, view student schedules and attendance, and 

check on student grades while logged in on any personal device. You will also be able to pay your 

childõs school fees and lunch fees directly through Skyward. This important tool will help parents 

monitor their childõs progress in school and allow for increased communication with teachers. 

Skyward directions: http://www.wawm.k12.wi.us/parents/parent_resources/skyward_directions 

Parents:  Please remember to notify our main office with any home phone/cell phone /work 

phone changes as soon as possible. In the event of an emergency, this information is vital to us.  

Please contact the main office at 414-604-3100. 

If your address has changed please visit the Enrollment Center at: 

West Allis-West Milwaukee School District Administration Building 

1205 South 70th Street - 5th Floor 

Monday-Friday 7:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. 

 

Questions? Contact the Enrollment Center!  enrollment@wawmsd.org or (414) 604-3014 

 
 

     

Homework Requests Homework Requests 

 

Homework may be requested for any excused absence that extends for 

three or more school days. To request your childõs homework, please 

contact the main office at 414-604-3100.  Please allow us 24 hours to complete these requests, so 

that teachers have adequate time to compile the necessary homework for your student. Homework 

will be available for pick up in the main office at 3:00 p.m. 

 

 

 

http://www.wawm.k12.wi.us/parents/parent_resources/skyward_directions
https://maps.google.com/?q=1205+South+70th+Street+-%C2%A0+5th+Floor&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=1205+South+70th+Street+-%C2%A0+5th+Floor&entry=gmail&source=g
mailto:enrollment@wawmsd.org


 

 

 

 

REPORTING ABSENCES 
 

Parents ð Please be reminded that any time a student is going to be 

absent from school for any part of the day, you must call the absence in 

to our attendance office at 414-604-3101. This is a 24-hour phone line, 

and a message may be left at any time, day or night.  If a live attendant 

is not available when you call, please leave a detailed message indicating your name, the 

studentõs name, the reason for the absence, and a phone number where you may be reached. All 

attendance messages are listened to repeatedly throughout the school day for additional 

messages. An automated attendance message is sent out every night for any students who had 

an unexcused absence that day, i.e. students who were not called in for the day or students who 

missed one or more classes without a parent excuse.  If you receive one of these calls, please 

contact the attendance office with the reason for the studentõs absence.  If you feel the call was 

an error, please check your Skyward Parent Portal to identify the class your child was late to or 

missed, discuss it with your student and have them speak to the teacher who marked them 

absent. The teacher will contact our attendance office to rectify the error.  Thank you for your 

assistance and understanding in this matter. 

 

 

 Spirit Wear!

 

 

 

 

The official West Allis Central High School Apparel and Merchandise Store for Bulldog Fans, 

Parents and Alumni. On Centralõs website under School Information or visit the link below: 

https://sideline.bsnsports.com/schools/wisconsin/westallis/west-allis-central-high-school 

 

https://sideline.bsnsports.com/schools/wisconsin/westallis/west-allis-central-high-school


 

 

ATTENTION SENIOR CLASS OF 2019 

  Yearbook Pictures 

 

 
          

× Senior Pictures are due on November 2, 2018. Senior Quotes were due October 25, 2018. Both 

are required to be submitted digitally to the email yearbookwac@gmail.com  
 

× Senior Picture Requirements: You can have them taken with a professional photographer or 

with a personal digital camera. Pictures should be taken with a portrait (vertical) orientation. 

Clothing/attire must be school appropriate. Other people, props or pets should not be in the 

photo. The pictures should not be selfies taken from your own phone. 
 

× Yearbooks are currently on pre-sale for $65.00 - until December 21st. (After this date, the price 

will rise!) You can purchase your yearbook online at: tinyurl.com/WACyearbook 
 

× Pet pictures are due November 16, 2018 - we prefer them to be submitted digitally, but can 

scan physical copies if need be. Email them all to yearbookwac@gmail.com 

 

It is your responsibility to provide us with a yearbook picture.  The yearbook staff has the  

right to determine appropriateness of all photos submitted. 

 

Any questions about the yearbook can be directed to: 

yearbookwac@gmail.com  or to Mr. Dolnick or Mrs. Wolffersdorff 
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